
 

 

 

 
 

M E M O R A N D U M 
 
DATE: November 15, 2022 
 
TO: Dr. Aaron Hegde, Chair 
 Academic Senate 
 
FROM: Lynnette Zelezny, Ph.D., M.B.A.  
 President 
 
SUBJECT: Approval of RES 222308 Department Formation Criteria 
 
 

I am pleased to approve the above-referenced resolution, which was approved by the 
CSUB Academic Senate on November 3, 2022.  Please extend my appreciation to the 
Academic Affairs Committee, Budget and Planning Committee, Faculty Affairs 
Committee, and members of the Academic Senate for their thoughtful work on the 
resolution. 
 
 
c: Vernon Harper, Provost and VP Academic Affairs 
 Deborah Boschini, AVP Faculty Affairs 
 Debra Jackson, AVP Academic Affairs and Dean Academic Programs 
 Dwayne Cantrell, AVP Enrollment Management 
 Robert Frakes, Dean Arts and Humanities 
 Seung Bach, Interim Dean Business and Public Administration 
 Jane Dong, Dean Natural Sciences, Mathematics and Engineering 
 James Rodriguez, Dean Social Sciences and Education 
 Elizabeth Adams, Dean CSUB Antelope Valley 
 Sandra Bozarth, Dean Library 
 Denver Fowler, Dean of Undergraduate and Graduate Studies 
 Mark Novak, Dean Extended Education and Global Outreach 
 Department Chairs 
 General Faculty 


